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APPENDIX “A” 

Responses regarding Recognition of Sam Cancilla  

 

Suggestions Received Pros Cons Additional Comments 

Naming of the laneway next 
to Cancilla’s market 

In accordance with Sam 
Cancilla’s personal wishes, 
connects his name with his 
family’s business location.   

Not of sufficient profile to 
recognize Sam Cancilla’s 
contributions to the community, 
concern that the laneway may 
be sold in the future.  

Sam Cancilla had personally 
expressed an interest in the 
naming of the laneway 

Renaming Donald Street park 
(and replacing the pedestrian 
bridge)  

Recognizes Sam Cancilla’s 
recent efforts related to the park 
and the pedestrian bridge. 

Donald Street Park is named for 
the street on which it is located.   

Suggestion received from the 
Downtown Neighbourhood 
Association in recognition of 
Sam Cancilla’s most recent 
efforts related to the park. 
 
The cost of replacing the 
Donald St bridge ($35-40k) 
was not included in the 2015 
budget. 

Renaming Lakeshore Drive 
between Toronto and Tiffin 
Streets (Sam Cancilla 
Parkway)  

No current property owners who 
would be required to change 
identification/ letterhead, etc. 
(Note: Harmony Village may 
expect to use Lakeshore Drive 
as an address should the 
development proceed/receive 
approval for any changes) 

Re-naming a section of a road to 
different name from the rest of 
the street causes confusion for 
9-1-1 /emergency services and 
potentially can delay emergency 
call taking and response time 
due to single street having 
different names on portions of 
the street within the municipality, 
may be confusing for the 
public/tourists for further 
sections to be named differently, 
would likely still be referred to 
commonly as Lakeshore Drive 
and not provide the desired 
recognition. 

Suggestion received from one 
of Sam Cancilla’s family 
members 

Renaming Allandale 
Recreation Centre to Sam 
Cancilla Centre  

Recognizes Sam Cancilla’s 
contribution to the creation of 
the Allandale Recreation Centre 
and the Barrie Sports Hall of 
Fame.  A pool at the Centre is 
currently named in recognition 
of Sam Cancilla, although it is 
not well known. 

May be confusing for residents 
and very confusing for hockey 
teams coming from out of town; 
likely always referred to as 
Allandale Rec Centre (and not 
provide the desired recognition), 
a number of other individuals 
contributed to the facility and 
may feel slighted.   
 

Suggestion received from the 
past co-chair of the Barrie 
Sports Hall of Fame Society 

Renaming Dorian Parker 
Centre to Sam Cancilla 
Community Centre  

 Removes existing recognition of 
an individual contributing directly 
to the centre’s creation/would 
displace an existing 
commemorative name that is 
supported by the area residents  

Suggestion received from 
residents 




